
IMPORTANT DATES 
 

15th: Last Day of Term 3 
 

 Newsletter Day 
___________________________ 
TERM 4 
Week 1: 
October 
2nd: First Day of Term 4 
 
3rd - SLC Water  
6th: Familiarisation Program 
 
4th: FLC Skillzone 
 
Week 2: 
9th -  FLC Water Familiarisation  
13th: Program 
 
10th: 2024 Fete Meeting at 
 5.00pm 
 
11th: FLC Skillzone 
 

 Bee on the Team  
 Incursion 
 
12th - MLC Swan Hill Pioneer  
13th: Settlement Camp 
 
13th: Newsletter Day 
 
Week 3:  
16th -  Healthy Harold Life  
20th: Education Van 
 
19th: FLC Pevan & Sarah  
 Excursion 
 
20th: Assembly at 9.00am 
 

 Grade 2 Outdoor  
 Education Program & 
 Sleepover 
 

St Joseph’s Weekend Mass 
Saturday at 6.00pm 
Sunday at 10.30am 

‘Acknowledgement of Country’ 
We acknowledge and pay respect to the traditional custodians of the land on which we  

gather, the land of the clans of the Yorta Yorta Nation. 

THE WORD FROM ST. JOSEPH’S 
Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the Spirit of  the Mercy Tradition 
 

St Joseph’s promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children 
 

TERM 3,  VOLUME 15 

15TH SEPTEMBER 2023 

To the Community of St Joseph’s, 
 

As we say goodbye to the chill of winter and welcome the warmth of spring, I wanted to take a 
moment to reflect on our journey together so far this school year. It's been an incredible journey 
of learning, growth, and resilience, and I'm immensely proud of our entire St. Joseph’s community 
for the dedication and determination you've shown. 
 

I would also like to express my deep appreciation to our dedicated educators and staff who have 
been the guiding lights in our students' educational journey. Your unwavering dedication,  
creativity, and passion for teaching have truly made a difference in the lives of our students. 
 

As we head into the spring holidays, I encourage you to take this time to relax, recharge, and 
spend quality moments with your loved ones. It's a time for rejuvenation, reflection, and  
embracing the beauty of the season. Whether you're embarking on a family adventure or simply 
enjoying a peaceful staycation, I hope you find joy in every moment. 
 

FEAST DAY OF ST CATHERINE McAULEY ~ During the school holidays the Feast Day of Saint 
Catherine McAuley will be celebrated. At the end of Term 3, we have been focusing on learning 
more about our school Charism/history and developing their understanding of the Mercy Sisters/
Values and their significance to our school. 
 

Loving God, you chose Catherine McAuley for the service of your people who are poor, 
sick and uneducated.   
You inspired her to found the Sisters of Mercy that these good works might endure.  
Give to each of us a portion of her compassionate spirit and ardent desire to serve your 
suffering people.   
Bless all our undertakings and grant that union and charity may always thrive among us.   
Graciously hear our prayer for Catherine, and by granting the favors we ask through her  
intercession, hasten the day when her sanctity will be celebrated by all the church.  
Amen  
 

FAREWELL ~ I would like to take this moment to express our deepest gratitude and heartfelt 
appreciation to our dedicated staff members Hannah Kavanagh and Tanya Sleeman, who will be 
leaving us at the end of this term. Your contributions have left an indelible mark on our school. 
We wish you all the very best for your next chapter.  
 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS ~ School uniforms will be available for purchase from Worklocker, from 
Monday 2nd October 2023. Thank you to Sarah Grasso and Anita Curry, our Uniform Shop  
Coordinators, for donating their time to running the uniform shop over the past few years, from 
ordering stock to coordinating the volunteers. Thank you to the volunteers who assisted every 
week in running the Uniform Shop.  

 
May God bless you and hold you in His loving care,  
 

Sarah Iddles 
Sarah Iddles 
Principal 

TERM 4 IMPORTANT DATES: 
Monday 2nd October: First day of Term 4 
Tuesday 3rd - Friday 6th October: SLC Water Familiarisation Program. Volunteers are  
needed. If you can help, please email info@sjcobram.catholic.edu.au 
Thursday 12th - Friday 13th October: MLC Swan Hill Camp 
Wednesday 13th December: Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony 



to the following students who will be celebrating  
a birthday from Sunday 17th - Saturday 14th  
October: Dooley Quinane, Deegan Wilson (18th), 
Charlie Chadwick (19th), Ruby Thomas (21st),  
Hollie O’Loughlin, Jack Volange (26th), Mabel 
Murray (28th), Tomasi Koroi (1st), Jack Brown 

(2nd), Evie Russell, Adam Stronge, Alex Vrana (3rd), Lachlan  
Sullivan, Nina Tilley (4th), Porter Hay (6th), Ethan O’Malley, Hollie 
Shead (8th), Asha Gemmill, Edie Gemmill, Vienna Verduci (9th), 
Ethan Madgwick (12th), Anna Hickey (13th). 

FOUNDATION LEARNING COMMUNITY NEWS 
Wow, we are at the end of another term of learning. We would like 
to say a huge THANK YOU to Mrs Wiles who has been in our 
space for the last four weeks. We look forward to welcoming Mrs 
Percy back in Term 4. 
 

We are very pleased to see the students making progress in their 
reading this term. An area to continue developing from now on is 
our fluency, that being, reading with appropriate expression,  
accuracy and at a good pace. If you feel that your child is doing 
this well, an area of extension could be to ask them the  
comprehension questions in the back of their reader or write a  
sentence about one of the pictures in the story.  
 

Lost Property: If you have lost a jumper or jacket during the winter 
months, please come in and check out our lost property on top of 
the bag lockers. 
 

Excursion: Keep your eyes out for a letter in the first couple of 
days back regarding our Term 4 excursion. 

To help promote the importance of applying sunscreen during the 
day, we would like you to talk to your child/children at home and 
ensure your child has roll on sunscreen in their bag for them to use 
at school. As a school, we will encourage students to wear  
sunscreen, talk about it at assemblies and promote it through the 
newsletter and social media.  
 

If your child is allergic to the Woolworths brand 50+ Sunscreen or 
you do not wish for your child to apply this sunscreen at school, 
please email info@sjcobram.catholic.edu.au before the end of 
Term 3. 

SEASON OF CREATION 
The Season of Creation. This season will finish on the 4th October - 
the Feast Day of St Francis. During the school holidays it would be 
beneficial to discuss, notice and appreciate creation around us. 
This could be while traveling and visiting a special place, going for 
a walk and in our own backyards.  
 

R U OK? DAY 
On Thursday, we celebrated R U 
Ok? Day. Our Grade 6 leaders 
planned and organised activities 
and provided everyone with a  
special treat to remind us of the 
importance of checking in with our 
friends and having a ‘chit-chat’. 
 

Well done and thank you to our school leaders for always showing 
a care for others and reminding us of the simple but important 
ways of being kind to each other.  



SENIOR LEARNING COMMUNITY NEWS 
“Rock Bottom” Production: Our production, “Rock Bottom”, was 
an outstanding performance of talent and dedication. The students 
delivered an unforgettable performance. The enjoyment of the  
audience was evident with the laughter, the dance moves and the 
applause.  
 

Their hard work and commitment truly shone through, making it a 
production to remember. As we come to the end of Term 3, the 
cast and crew can take a well-deserved rest, knowing they've left a 
lasting impression with their exceptional performance. It was truly a 
‘rocking’ success! 
 

Water Familiarisation Program: As we kick off our Water  
Familiarisation program on the first Tuesday of Term 4, please 
remember to bring all the required swimming gear. We are still 
need of 4 volunteers for each session. If are able to help, please 
email info@sjcobram.catholic.edu.au 
 

Welcome Back: We welcome Mr Gemmill back at the start of 
Term 4. We hope he had an amazing holiday.  

JUNIOR LEARNING COMMUNITY NEWS 
Caritas Australia Season of Creation Art Competition:  
Congratulations to all the students in JLC who won the Caritas 
Australia Season of Creation Art competition, Bishop’s Choice 
award! A fantastic achievement for our students and school as we 
were one of 90 entries across the country. Kerry Stone from  
Caritas Australia presented our certificate  during last week’s  
assembly. The colourful creation is on display in the office for you 
to view.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 2 sleepover: A letter has been emailed, regarding the 
Grade 2 sleepover on Friday 20th October. This note includes all 
the necessary information required. Please complete the  
permission form on PAM. 
 

Thank You and Farewell: This term we have been blessed to 
have Ms Tanya Sleeman as part of our learning community. Tanya 
is moving on in term 4 and we wish her all the very best and thank 
her for all she has done for the staff and students. 






